

Registered Office: Newington House 237 Southwark Bridge Road London SE1 6NP

Registered in England and Wales No: 3870728

Company: UK Power Networks (Operations) Limited

## 8 July 2024

Dear Customer

## Installation of electricity cables in Hampstead Road, Varndell Street and William Road

We run the electricity network delivering power to your area and connect and move power cables. We will shortly be continuing with our project to reinforce the local network and upgrade existing infrastructure.

On behalf of HS2, we are installing several new connections to the electricity network in the Camden area. The work will involve parking and bus suspensions on Varndell Street, North Gower Street, and William Road. Additionally, there will be periodic road closures on Robert Street and Varndell Street.

The works will commence on 17 August 2024 and are due to be completed in early October 2024, subject to water main commissioning works being completed by mid-August.

We will be excavating short trenches to lay pipework (ducts), then returning to open excavations at intervals along the route to pull through and connect the cables later in the year and join them to our electricity network.

We will need to temporarily suspend parking bays to enable the traffic flow. We would kindly request you do not park where the yellow 'No Parking' cones are placed and leave space around the area where we are working for site access. Thank you for your cooperation, we will aim to return these bays to service as soon as it is possible.

Access to properties will be maintained at all times and there will be no change to collection days for local refuse services, with access for these vehicles permitted throughout the work.

We will be working from 8am to 6pm, Monday to Friday. On the rare instance that works are required outside of these hours, they will be consented by the local authority and residents will be notified by UK Power Networks in advance. There should be no impact on your electricity supply.

We apologise for any inconvenience that may be caused by our works and will make every effort to keep the impact to your area to a minimum. Should you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact our construction manager: Chris Osborne 07850 320543 or email <a href="mailto:chris.osborne@ocugroup.com">chris.osborne@ocugroup.com</a>

If you have any questions regarding HS2 works in the area, please contact the HS2 Helpdesk on **08081 434 434** or via email: <u>HS2Enquiries@hs2.org.uk</u>

Yours Sincerely

Pamela Ali Project Manager UK Power Networks I EDISON Alliance I Capital Programme